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would occur in connection with the use of this type of pipeline material. The certified EIR appropriately 

evaluated and disclosed the potential direct and indirect effects associated with all pipeline construction. A 

change in the type of pipeline material would not affect the conclusions of the underlying environmental 

analysis. Moreover, the use of ductile iron pipeline does not constitute the disclosure of new information of 

substantial importance warranting the preparation of additional CEQA analysis. As a result, the preparation 

of a Subsequent EIR pursuant to CEQA Guidelines Section 15162 would be inappropriate. 

WR.AMP suggests that if. a Subsequent EIR is not warranted then a Supplement to the EIR (CEQA

Guidelines Section 15163) or an Addendum (CEQA Guidelines Section 15164) should be prepared. A Lead 

Agency may elect to prepare a Supplement to an EIR when: "1) any of the conditions described in Section 

15162 would require the preparation of a subsequent EIR, and [emphasis added] 2) only minor additions or 

changes would be necessary to make the previous EIR adequately apply the project in the project situation." 

As described above, the use of ductile iron pipe would not result in the disclosure of any significant new 

information that would warrant the preparation of a Subsequent EIR. As a result, a Supplement to an EIR is 

not necessary. An Addendum to an EIR may be warranted when "some changes or additions are necessary 

but none of the conditions" warranting the preparation of a Subsequent EIR have occurred (CEQA 

Guidelines Section 15164). The selection of a specific type of construction material does not warrant a change 

or an addition to the previously certified EIR. As discussed above, the EIR did not specify the type of 

pipeline material, but rather identified that the type of material could consist of a variety of standard materials 

used in connection with water and wastewater pipeline applications. As a result, the analysis contained in the 

certified EIR appropriately disclosed the potential direct and indirect effects associated with the Monterey 

Pipeline. As a result, an Addendum is also not warranted. 

The use of ductile iron pipe would have no effect on the analysis contained in the EIR. The disclosure of the 

type of pipeline material for the Monterey Pipeline would not result in the disclosure of new information 

requiring major revisions to the certified EIR. No new significant effects or an increase in severity of a 

previously disclosed impact would occur in connection with the use of ductile iron pipe, which is routinely 

used in connection with water and wastewater applications. The analysis contained in the certified EIR 

appropriately identified the potential environmental effects associated with the Monterey Pipeline. 

Accordingly, no new additional environmental review is warranted. 
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